Freedom of Information Act 2000 – baby items
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
1)
How much from the local authority budget is being spent on baby items from grants or public funds. Push Chairs, Baby Cots, Car Seat, Sterilisation kits, Nappies, Maternity clothing, and any other baby items? 

2)
What is the amount from this budget given to individuals? Lowest, Average and Highest? 

3)
Breakdown of monthly people supported? 

4)
Which departments of the authority are these coming from? 

5)
How this distributed to clients/service users? Via Cash, cheques, Vouchers or other?

6)
If vouchers, where can they be used? 

7)
Who are the directors or decision makers for the above? 

8)
How many vulnerable people did you help last year for the above items?

9)
Is this a priority and a need? 

10)
What’s your budget for the next financial year? Would you see this increasing or decreasing? 
Answer:

We do not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
The Education and Children’s Department do not have specific budgets for any of the items mentioned above.  The strategic director of this division is Elaine McHale.
We have a budget to cover emergency provision for children in need generally which could cover some of the items mentioned.  This budget totals £46,600 per annum.  Users may be given cash, or we may provide the goods directly.

The individual line items funded from this budget are not recorded in sufficient detail to provide an analysis of baby related items.

The legislation allows you to use the information supplied for your own personal use, or for journalistic purposes. If the information is a dataset (which does not relate to the environment), you may also use the information for commercial re-use under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance Manager
Information and Support
Leicester City Council

Bosworth House

9 – 15 Princess Road West
LEICESTER LE1 6TH 
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

Your request for internal review should be submitted to the above address within 40 (forty) working days of receipt by you of this response.  Any such request received after this time will only be considered at the Council’s absolute discretion.

You may also seek independent advice from the Information Commissioner at: 

Information Commissioner's Office 

Wycliffe House 

Water Lane 

Wilmslow SK9 5AF 

Telephone: 01625 545 700 

www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk 
Please be aware that the Information Commissioner does not normally consider requests until the internal appeals process of the Council has been exhausted.  You are therefore advised to appeal to the Information Governance Manager before contacting the Commissioner.

